

PRIME MINISTER'S PERSONAL MESSAGE

10 DOWNING STREET No. 777

THE PRIME MINISTER

2 June 1983

cerso en

h. I harided.

I write to let you know how sorry I was that owing to my need to return to London for the Election Campaign, I was unable to bid you goodbye properly at Williamsburg.

I am equally sorry that the continuation of the Summit's proceedings after the appointed time on Sunday made it impossible for us to have our bilateral meeting, to which I had been much looking forward.

I hope you had a pleasant return journey from the United States. If the Conservative Party wins the elections on 9 June, I shall look forward to seeing you again at the European Council on 17 June. Meanwhile, I send you my best wishes.

His Excellency Monsieur Francois Mitterrand